EFCSA Executive Committee

Meeting Minutes
Monday 10th January 2022
The Bramley Moore
	Item
	Minute

	  1
	Welcome & Apologies
The Chair opened the meeting welcoming the Committee. 
Present were:
John Blain (Chair), Ian Seymour (Secretary), Ian Webster (Treasurer), 

Julie Hobson (Vice-Chair), Jazz Bal, Steve Butterworth, Robbie Daniels, Dave Gillam, 

Tom Hughes, Dave Kelly, Paul Murphy, Keith Seymour. 
Apologies were received from:
Phil Parker, John Vanderwerff. 

	  2
	Approval of minutes of the previous meeting:
The minutes having been previously distributed were taken as read.
Robbie Daniels proposed that the minutes be approved. The motion was seconded by Paul Murphy.

	  3
	Treasurers Report

Ian Webster reported that we held £14,521 in our account. Ian Seymour passed over to the Treasurer details of donations from Directors Box Tickets where members had requested their donations be made to specific charities. Ian Webster to follow this up accordingly. 

	  4
	Secretary’s Report
Ian Seymour stated that at present we had 75 members.

	  5
	ESSG Update

Minutes of the latest meeting held by the ESSG had been sent by Paul Murphy and these will be posted on our website once formal approval of those minutes had been given at their next meeting. This decision followed much discussion regarding what level of information we should be providing to our members.

In addition to those minutes the draft Terms of Reference document had also been issued by the ESSG.

Subsequent discussion followed regarding those organisations being represented by the ESSG and the required communication that the ESSG must undertake to ensure that all fans understood the process.

John Blain stated that in his opinion the ESSG should be working quicker with regard to setting up the Fan Advisory Board (FAB) and in addition strongly advocates a much more open and transparent election process whereby any fan can be elected onto the FAB without the need to be affiliated to any particular organisation or group.

This was agreed by the Committee.

In view of the above it follows that the Exec Committee do not think it right that the EFCSA should have a “reserved” place on the FAB and it was agreed that we should make a statement to this effect to our members by 31st January at the latest. 


	6
	Any Other Business

· Julie Hobson stated that she had been invited to a session between a few EFC women fans to focus on Everton’s pledge to #HerGameToo. HerGameToo is an organisation committed to growing awareness for a campaign to foster an ethos in football in which women are welcomed and respected equally. It’s also aiming to reduce sexism in football and online abuse.

The Fans’ Forum are the lead on this initiative and will formally meet mid- January with the club, so they reached to out a number of EFC fans to get ideas before their meeting with an objective to create a campaign at Goodison Park this season. We are unsure what the campaign will entail as it’s in very early stages as yet, but Julie asked the committee if they (EFCSA) thought it was a worthy cause that we could get behind and potentially sponsor by purchasing some merchandise that could be used as part of the campaign at the ground. In summary, maybe a dozen or so at £20 each (£250 max)T-shirts/sweatshirts to aid awareness. We can also publish our public support of this via the EFCSA website. This was agreed by the Committee.

· It was agreed that we should post the minutes of our 2021 AGM on our website as “Draft minutes”. Ian Seymour said that he would do this.

· John Blain reported that he had received a response from Mr Moshiri regarding the promised meeting with him and he has suggested February or March. John Blain said he would follow up and try and secure a firm date.

· John Blain stated that he had spoken to Richard Kenyon regarding the clubs AGM who suggested to him that it may not be held until February. 



There being no further business the meeting closed at 8.55pm

